


CITY OF HARLINGEN WATERWORKS SYSTEM 
Regular Board Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday,December13,2022 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 3: COMMUNICATION / INPUT FROM CUSTOMERS AND 
RESIDENTS OF HARLINGEN 
Mr. Scott Bradwell, developer of Bradwell Subdivision reported he needed two manholes 
installed in his seven-lot subdivision. He explained there was a long lead time for 
approved manholes that was delaying completion of his subdivision. He reported other 
cities were still building subdivisions and asked how they were they getting manholes. 

Mr. Bradwell informed the Board that the City of McAllen was purchasing a one-piece 
fiberglass manhole from an alternative manufacturer and recommended the Waterworks 
consider approving that alternative manufacturer's product. The alternative manufacturer 
was located in Monterrey, Mexico and could custom make the manholes to meet the 
Waterworks' requirements. Turnaround time would be about 30 days. Mr. Bradwell 
encouraged the Board to review a letter handout that had been transmitted to Gabriel 
Gonzalez weeks prior. 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 4: APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Regular Board Meeting of 
October 26, 2022. 
JV Garcia, Trustee, referred to "a point of order" regarding a discussion at last month's 
Board Meeting. Mr. Garcia was not in attendance and did not have an opportunity to 
defend himself. The minutes reflected his many absences and his obligations to serve on 
the Planning & Zoning Board. Mr. Garcia explained he had requested many times to have 
the Waterworks change their Board Meeting days so he could serve on the other board 
that often conflicted with Waterworks' Board Meeting days. He concluded by saying it was 
not fair, noting that today's Board Meeting was not scheduled on a Wednesday, and he 
asked why the Board Meetings could not be changed to a day other than Wednesday. 
Chairman Murphy acknowledged Mr. Garcia's request. 

A motion to approve the Board Minutes for the Regular Board Meeting October 26, 
2022, was made. 

Motion: 
Second: 

Chris Bartnesky 
Michael Garza 

Motion to approve was carried by a vote of the Board (4-0). 

AGENDA ITEM NO. 5: REPORTS AND PRESENTATIONS 
a) Presentation on Development of an Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI)

Strategy
Mr. Skoglund informed the Board of the continuing search for Advanced Metering 
Infrastructure (AMI) that would be best suited for the Waterworks. Tommy McClung of 
Atlas Design Services gave a presentation on the work and conclusions reached during 
the course of his contract in helping the Waterworks develop an AMI Program Strategy. 
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